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Bill Analysis 

 

SB 29 removes the mandated salary and qualifications of the Deputy Director of the Oklahoma 

State Bureau of Investigations. Current law requires the Deputy Director to possess the same 

qualifications as the Director and mandates that they receive 95% of the Director’s salary. The 

measure also amends the basis of salary levels of OSBI employees. Instead of basing the salary 

off of the State of Oklahoma Total Remuneration Study of 2013, the salary of OSBI employees 

will be based solely on the recommendations of the Human Capital Management Division of the 

Office of Management and Enterprise Services.  

 

Prepared by: Kalen Taylor 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

FY’20 Impact: Potential costs to the agency dependent on available funds and OMES salary 

studies/surveys. 

 

Prepared by: Fiscal Staff 


